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DUNWICH TOWN TRUST MEETING HELD BY ZOOM ON MONDAY 8 MARCH 2021 AT 6pm

1. Welcomes and Apologies
Present:

Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair)

Dr Dennis Cox (DC)

Ms Val Bethell (VB).

Mr Rod Smith (RS)

Mr Crispin Clay (CC) 

Ms Jane Hamilton (JH)

No apologies had been received, although Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer) had reported IT issues and in the event was unable to join the meeting.
In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL)

Observers: Mr Julian Perry (JP) and Mr Henry Tomlinson (HT) attended the meeting as observers.

Due to further Covid 19 restrictions the Trust had referred to the Charity Commission’s guidance on conducting a meeting without face-to-face contact.  There was no clause in the Trust’s governing documents to permit other means of meeting but Trustees decided to deal with the business of the meeting by Zoom to demonstrate good governance of the charity.
The meeting was declared quorate.

No conflicts of interest were declared
2. Introduction of 2 Potential Trustees as Observers

NM extended a welcome to Julian Perry and Henry Tomlinson, who had been invited to attend the meeting as observers as they were interested in joining the Trustee Board.  If their joining was agreed, JP and HT would need to be co-opted for the time being, then elected formally at the January 2022 meeting of the DPM.  They would also need to sign a confidentiality agreement.  NM had already introduced JP and HT to the Blue Book online and had showed them NK’s explanation of restricted/unrestricted funds and Trustees’ obligations.
3. Minutes of Meeting on 11 January 2021

No amendments had been proposed before the meeting, and they were therefore approved for signature when possible.  The Minutes could therefore be uploaded onto the DTT website. A.P.  JL to put the minutes onto the website.
4. Matters Arising from the Minutes

All matters arising were covered elsewhere on the agenda.  

5. Clerk’s Report

The Clerk’s report had been circulated. Some issues were covered elsewhere on the agenda, or else were reported in the confidential minutes.
6. Car Park/Beach

It seemed likely that some pothole-filling in the car park would be required in 2021, as heavy traffic in 2020 had taken its toll. A.P. JL to contact Mark Woolnough to look at the car park surface and produce a quotation for repairing the potholes.
HT suggested that a defibrillator would be a useful addition to the beach area and Trustees were generally supportive.  There was a scheme promoted by the British Heart Foundation who would fund half the cost of the machine and offer training in its safe use. There were two potential locations for a machine, either on the external wall of the Beach Cafe or the Ship Pub. Both had advantages and would be considered further.  In the meantime, DC offered to research the BHF scheme. A.P.  DC to research the BHF scheme and report back.
7. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Matters
In the absence of NK, Trustees’ attention was drawn to the Treasurer’s report and budget, circulated in advance.  The accounts were being put together by Ensors and should be ready for approval fairly shortly.   

NM reminded Trustees that all properties should be revalued every 5 years and that this was now due.  A.P.  NM to ask C&S to re-value all the DTT properties and report back to Trustees at the next meeting.  

8. Governance

Trustees were reminded that all policies and the risk register would be re-examined in July.  No plans had been made for an Open Meeting this year and unless lockdown restrictions lifted completely it would not be possible to hold one. For 2022, NM suggested that it might be an option to revive the beach rubbish collection bin competition and have an Open Meeting on the beach. RS pointed out that he had pointed sticks and bags, which could be used for individuals who wanted to collect litter. The Greyfriars Trust also had similar equipment.  HT also reported that he had access to a rubbish collecting vehicle, owned and operated by John Earp, that had ‘soft’ wheels. This feature made it ideal for beach cleaning. This would be borne in mind for future beach cleaning but in the meantime RS suggested that the vehicle might be used to collect some of the large pieces of wood that had washed up recently and might be of historical interest.  
9. Housing

All the issues raised around housing matters were reported in the confidential minutes.
10.  Grants

A fulsome acknowledgement had been received from Middleton Primary School for the grant that Trustees approved at the last meeting. They had used the grant to purchase 3 new tablets, which the pupils accessed for their schoolwork. 
11.  AOB 

Action on the fallen tree in the Wilderness was still on hold and might now have to be delayed until the winter die back.  A.P . NM would ask Fran Cousins to have a look once lockdown restrictions permitted.

NM asked whether the orchard needed attention from Dylan Bakker, although it looked reasonably tidy from the road.  A.P. JL to check when D Bakker last mowed the Orchard and ask him to quote for any work that needed doing.  

NM received a detailed e-mail on 2 March from Alan Burnage, a year 3 film University student from Norwich University of the Arts. He wanted DTT to grant permission to film on Dunwich beach for his degree project on long running.  Subject to safeguarding measures, Trustees unanimously agreed to his request. A.P.  NM to confirm to A Burnage that he could go ahead with his film.
Both JP and HT confirmed that they wished to join DTT and Trustees agreed unanimously that they should do so.  A.P. JL to organise for JP and HT to sign the necessary confidentiality agreement and to prompt both to seek election formally nearer the January 2022 Parish Meeting.  
12.  Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting was due on 10 May 2021 at 6 p.m. This might have to be a Zoom meeting, depending on Covid restrictions.
Signed: …................................................................   Dated: …................................
CLERK:  John Lavery, Millpost Cottage, Butts Road, Spexhall, Suffolk, IP19 8QS
Tel:  07779 585316        Email: clerk@dunwichtowntrust.org

